Dear 
I am writing to you regarding the worrying news that the live export of UK farm animals to continental Europe has begun from the port of Ramsgate.

Even though local residents and elected representatives are appalled by this development, the Harbours, Docks and Piers Clauses Act 1847 means that the port of Ramsgate is not allowed to refuse a ship the right to use the port if it is carrying out a lawful trade.. The law does not permit the owner of a port, in this case the local authority, to refuse entry to the port on ethical grounds. On the grounds of animal welfare this outdated law needs to be amended so that the owner of a port is entitled to refuse its use for the export of live animals.

Article 13 of the Lisbon Treaty states that:

“In formulating and implementing the Union's agriculture, fisheries, transport, internal market, research and technological development and space policies, the Union and the Member States shall, since animals are sentient beings, pay full regard to the welfare requirements of animals.”
I am therefore urging you to take action to ensure that the 1847 Act is updated to reflect Article 13 of the Lisbon Treaty.  I would be most grateful if could write to both the Secretary of State for Transport and the Secretary of State for Environment Food and Rural Affairs to call for them to take action to amend the 1847 Act.
I also urge you to ask the Secretary of State at Defra to press for an EU-wide 8 hour limit on animal journeys to slaughter or further fattening.

I believe that there is no need for UK animals to be sent abroad for slaughter or fattening.  Farm animals should be fattened as close as possible to the farm where they are born and slaughtered as near as possible to the farm on which they have been reared.

I would be grateful if you might consider supporting an eight hour maximum travel time for animals in the EU by signing the petition http://www.8hours.eu/support 

Yours sincerely
